
What’s on ~ March 2015 
02/03 Coastal Partnership Committee Meeting – 5.00pm, the Hall 
03/03 Craft Group – Felt Brooches, 7.30pm, the Hall 
04/03 Coffee & Chat with Bring-&-Buy – 10.30am, 1 Eastfields 
06/03 Women’s Day of Prayer – 10.30am, Hollesley Church 
07/03 HABSS Breakfast/Coffee Morning – 9.30am-Noon, Hollesley Village Hall 
07/03 Lent Lunch – Noon, the Hall, donations for Red Cross 
07/03 Bawdsey Bird Club – Annual Talk – 7.30pm, Sutton Memorial Hall 
11/03 Parish Council Meeting – 7.00pm, the Hall 
12/03 OAP Lunch - Noon, Bawdsey School.  Please pre-book on 411365 
14/03 Bawdsey Haven Yacht Club Talk – Cruising in Europe by Richard Hare, 

7.30pm, the Hall, £2.00 adults, £1.00 under 18s, refreshments 
14/03 Lent Lunch – Noon, Bromeswell Church 
15/03 Mothering Sunday Service – 11.00am, Hollesley Church 
17/03 Craft Group – Patchwork, 7.30pm, the Hall 
18/03 Emergency Planning Meeting – 7.00pm, the Hall 
19/03 Jazz Group – 7.30pm, the Hall 
21/03 Lent Lunch – Noon, Alderton Church 
21/03 Bromeswell Annual Jumble Sale – 2.00pm, Bromeswell Village Hall 
23/03 Deadline for Easter Lily Donations to Liz Mark (see notes) 
23/03 Bawdsey Village Hall & Rec Committee Meeting – 7.30pm, the Hall 
27/03 Knit-In – 2.00-4.00pm, The Anchorage, Bromeswell 
28/03 Lent Lunch – Noon, Hollesley Church 
29/03 Walsingham Walkers – Walk from Ferry to Hall (lunch), onto Shottisham 

(tea) and then Woodbridge 
31/03 Craft Group – Easter Flowers, 7.30pm, the Hall 
 “The Hall” – Village Hall, Bawdsey 
Boathouse Café open Friday/Saturday/Sunday from 6 March 
Suffolk Punch Trust opens 28 March, Friday/Saturday/Sunday/Monday ‘til 21 May 
Mobile Grocer Every Thurs, 12.15pm-12.45pm, the Village Hall 
Woodbridge & District Safer Neighbourhood Team Tel: 01473 613500, email: 

woodbridge.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk.  Dial 101 when it's less urgent than 999. 

 
CHURCH SERVICES 

 Alderton Bawdsey Ramsholt 

1 8.00am Holy Communion 

6 10.30am Women’s World Day of Prayer Service, All Saints, Hollesley 
8 8.00am Holy Communion 11.00am Holy Communion 11.00am Matins 

15 11.00am Mothering Sunday Praise at All Saints, Hollesley 

22 8.00am Holy Communion 11.00am Morning Praise 11.00 Holy Communion 

29 10.45am Procession of Palms from Sutton Plough 
11.00am Deben 8 service of Holy Communion at All Saints, Sutton 

Also Morning Prayer - Mondays 9.00am Alderton/Wednesdays 9.30am Bawdsey 
For weddings, baptisms, visits, activities, or to tell us something – contact Rev Ruth 
Hatchett (01394 412052) 
If you’d like your Bulletin emailed to you or if you have any future items please email 
louiselennard127@btinternet.com. 
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BAWDSEY VILLAGE EASTER EGG HUNT 

The Easter Egg Hunt will take place on Good Friday at 10.00am.  It is open to all 
primary school children and younger ones who haven't started school.  Ages 5 and 
under will hunt at the Village Hall and ages 6 and over should go to the Recreation 
Ground.  Price per child will be £2.00.  From 10.15am onwards, Hot Cross Buns 
and hot/cold drinks will be available at the Village Hall.  Children who have hunted 
for eggs will be free for this - Adults will be charged £2.00.  Any donations of Easter 
Eggs will be appreciated.  There will be a small raffle.  Hope you can all come.   

Brenda 

  
ANGLIAN WATER – SYSTEM FLUSHING 

Anglian Water will undertake flushing works affecting Shingle Street/The Street, 
Bawdsey properties on 26 February (unfortunately notification was received too 
late for February’s Bulletin).  However, further flushing works will take place on 
Monday 2 March, 10.00pm-6.00am affecting the following areas: 
Ferry Road, East Lane, Cavell Close, School Lane, Red House Farm Lane, The 
Manor House Estate, School Road, East Gate Lodge, Bawdsey Manor Estate 
properties (Farm Cottages, The Old Stables, The Belltower, Dairy Cottage, The 
Old Farmhouse, Honeymoon Cottage, Garden Cottage, Bawdsey Manor, 
Alexanders College). 
To minimise inconvenience Anglian Water recommends: 

 You fill a kettle, or a suitable container, with drinking water before work starts. 

 You don’t use washing machines and dishwashers, or leave taps open. 

 You don’t use mains fed instantaneous water hearers/showers if the water 
supply is interrupted (central heating will be fine). 

 If you have a water softener, you should isolate it using the bypass pipe until 
the work is completed 

 You don’t fill or change the water in fishponds or tanks for 48 hours 
Once flushing is finished, you may experience discoloured or cloudy water.  
Don’t be alarmed – just run your kitchen cold water tap until the water runs clear. 
Call the Customer Contact Centre for further information on 08457 145 145. 

 
TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURES 

Melton level crossing (A1152 Wilford Bridge Road) will be closed for maintenance 
from 11.00pm on 1 March to 7.00am on 2 March.  The diversion is A1152, A12, 
A1094, B1069.  Contact - Adam Beckett, Centurion Site Services, tel 01924 372956 
Alderton Road, Hollesley (between Bushey Lane and Fox Hill) will be closed for 
highway maintenance from 27–31 March 2015.  The diversion is Bushey Lane – 
Shottisham – Sutton – Woodbridge Airfield Road – Hollesley.  Contact - Gary 
Marchant, Suffolk Highways/KierMG, tel 0345 606 6171. 
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ST MARY’S CHURCH NOTES 
Services – Friday 6 March All Saints, Hollesley, 10.30am ‘Women’s World Day of 
Prayer’ for the Wilford Peninsula Churches.  Sunday 8 March St Mary’s, Bawdsey, 
11.00am Holy Communion led by Rev’d Ruth Hatchett.  Saturday 14 March ‘Messy 

Church’, All Saints, Hollesley.  Family programme Noon-2.00pm, lunch provided for 
parents, carers and children 4-12 years with craft and story theme.  Sunday 15 
March All Saints, Hollesley Café Church 9.30am-11.00am.  Breakfast with 
discussion followed by Mothering Sunday Praise at 11.00am led by Rev’d Ruth 
Hatchett.  Sunday 22 March St Mary’s, Bawdsey, 11.00am Morning Praise led by 
Lydia Calvesbert.  Sunday 29 March 11.00am, Palm Sunday procession of palms 

from Sutton Plough to the Deben 8 Service of Holy Communion at All Saints, Sutton. 
Lent Lunches in the Deben 8 Parishes provision of a choice of soup and a roll.  

Saturday 7 March, Bawdsey Village Hall at Noon.  Donations are invited – proceeds 
to The Red Cross.  See the diary page for details of Lent Lunches in other parishes. 
Hollesley Lent Group At 9 Oak Hill, Hollesley, Wednesdays at 7.30pm for six 
weeks (from 25 February to 1 April) studying ‘God’s Little People’ – Little people in 
Paul’s letters.  There is a different leader each week and a fresh character examined 
each session.  Contact Rev’d Ruth Hatchett on 01394 412052 for further details. 
Children’s Holiday Club Mon 30/Tues 31 March/Wed 1 April, 10.00am-12.30pm at 
All Saints, Hollesley, FREE.  Contact Rev’d Ruth 01394 412052/Di 01394 411079. 
The Student Cross will pass through the village on 29 March at approximately 
1.00pm to have lunch courtesy of the PCC in the Village Hall en route to the Shrine 
of Our Lady of Walsingham in Norfolk as a Christian witness to Easter.  Look out for 
them and pray for a safe journey. 
Jumble Sale on 21 February raised a record-breaking £400.64.  Thanks to all. 
 

HABSS 

As from 1 April 2015, I will be resigning from HABSS Community First Responders.  
I had my initial meeting with the East of England Ambulance Service in January 
2013 to discuss setting up a CFR group.  I was told it would take up to 2 years to 
get a group fully operational.  On 24 December 2013, less than 12 months later, 
HABSS Community First Responders went live. 
Thanks to brilliant support, we raised enough funds not only to purchase 3 medical 
kits, but also 3 Pulse Oximeters and winter-weight jackets for our volunteers.  We 
have recently purchased a Resusci Anne Manikin and a training AED (Defibrillator) 
is on order.  These will allow the group to keep their skills up and provide 
demonstrations within the community on CPR.  With the group fully equipped, with 
adequate funds and good volunteers, I hand over as Group Co-ordinator to Rod 
Webb.  I like to project manage start up groups and once funding and volunteers 
are in place, move onto a new project, thus giving someone else the opportunity of 
running the group.  Thanks for supporting me by making donations, for raising our 
profile and attending the Community Cafe.  Your support has helped tremendously.  
It’s been tough, but we got there and HABSS will continue for the foreseeable 
future.  Community Cafe – Saturday 7 March 0930-1230hrs (in aid of HABSS), 
Saturday 4 April 0930-1230 hrs (in aid of SSAFA).  Best wishes Bev Lambert 
 

SORREL HORSE, SHOTTISHAM – MUSIC NIGHTS 
Mon 9 March, DragonFruit, 8.30-11.00pm - A duo who play a wide range of genres 

BAWDSEY MARKET 
Some exciting news - Bawdsey Market is a finalist in the SCDC Business and 
Community Awards 2015; judging will take place on 12 March.  We will let you 
know how we got on in the April Bulletin.  

Amanda, Susan and Christine  
 

BAWDSEY BIRD CLUB ANNUAL ILLUSTRATED TALK 

Public talk by Alex Bass, Sutton Memorial Hall, Saturday 7 March, 7.30pm.  An 
exploration of a range of heathland and woodland sites in Suffolk showing the vast 
diversity of flora and fauna on these sites.  Refreshments available.  Adults 
£3.00/Under 18s £1.00.  Email wa@sandlings.co.uk/tel 411422. 

 
EASTER LILIES 

Margaret Daldry will once again oversee the purchase and arrangement of the 
Easter Memorial Lilies in the East window at St Mary’s.  Lilies are £10 per stem and 
those who wish to contribute are asked to pass money in an envelope with your 
name on it to Liz Mark, 22 Model Cottages (411426) by Monday 23 March. 
 

SAVE THE WORLD’S FIRST OPERATIONAL RADAR STATION 

The Transmitter Block was part of the world’s first operational radar station.  Radar 
played a vital role in the Battle of Britain and was the starting point for many world-
changing inventions.  The work done at Bawdsey helped save Britain - Now 
Bawdsey needs your help to save the T Block.  The Project has received Heritage 
Lottery Funding to investigate the work needed to save the T Block and develop an 
exhibition to make it a vibrant and fun attraction.  An application is to be made to 
the Heritage Lottery Fund for £1.4 million but Bawdsey Radar has to raise 
£300,000 of this amount as match funding.  Please help us by making a donation 
by cheque, payable to Bawdsey Radar Trust, and sent to Bawdsey Radar, 1 
Whitehouse Cottage, Gulpher Road, Felixstowe, Suffolk, IP11 9RJ, or Bank 

Transfer to HSBC Bank, Sort Code: 40‐21‐06 Account: 51533207, using 
BRA15(your surname) as the reference.  Or why not purchase a limited edition mug 
‘80th Anniversary of the Daventry Experiment 26 February 1935’ £12 including P&P.   
Local artist, Mark Beesley, designed the picture and the mug was manufactured by 
Tony Carter Ceramics. The picture shows the moment Robert Watson-Watt and 
Arnold Wilkins detected a signal from the nearby BBC radio transmitter being 
reflected from a Heyford bomber.  Email secretary@bawdseyradar.org.uk for 
information or to gift aid your donation. 
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